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MEETINGS

Monday, February 21: Council meeting. 8:00 p.m.
North Vancouver School Board, 721 Chesterfield

Tuesday, February 22: - Research and Development. 1:00 p.m.
Portable C

Wednesday, February 23: - Faculty Priorities Meeting. 1:00 p.m.
St. Davids. to meet with R&D

- Student Society, General Meeting, 1:00 p.m.
St. Davids.

- Community Services, 2nd in series of
multi-media presentations on China,
8:00 p.m. St. Davids.
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WHATS HAPPENED?

GREAT PROGRESS ON INTER-RIVER FACILITIES FOR THIS YEAR

The big news this last week, as circulated in a February 15 special
issue of this publication, was the approval of emergency borrowing by
two of our constituent school boards. Coming on top of the appointment
of the architects the week prior, this makes us a lot closer to a
reality of new facilities at Inter-River this year.

Things are now beginning to move very quickly. The Research and
Development Committee is in high gear on the concept and the details

of spaces for the Inter-River facility. This week they will be meeting
again on Tuesday, and on Wednesday they are to make a presentation

to faculty (1:00 p.m. St. Davids) on this facility. The architects
will be at these meetings. It is hoped that the architects can be into
site and facility design within the next two weeks.

SUMMER SEMESTER - MAY 15 - JUNE 29

The "powers that be'" (and the pertinent committees) have apparently
decided that there will definitely be a summer semester again this year.
As in the past there will be a limited course offering (10-12 are

planned at present) and students will only be able to take a maximum

of two courses. There will also again be arrangements made with

Vancouver City College for any students who desire or need a full course
semester, perhaps in order to be ready to transfer into one of the
universities in September. The place this year is our Welch Street Centre
and most courses will be given after 4:00 p.m. each day.

B. C. COLLEGE FACULTIES FEDERATION MEETS HERE

Over the weekend the executives of the faculty association of eight of
the Colleges met at the College. In case any of you don't already know
it Sonja Sanguenetti is presently the President of this B.C. Federation.
Apparently Camosun College faculty are about to join the federation

and B.C.I.T. are associate members. According to the President, topics
to be discussed at the meeting were the faculty protest at Vancouver
City College, the current battle of the BCTF with the provincial
government, and planning for the annual meeting in Kelowna this May.
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WHAT's HAPPENING

DAVID ANDERSON VISIT STILL ON FOR MARCH 1

For those of you sceptics who are wondering if Anderson really will
make it this time, this editor had now talked to him in person about
the details. He regrets the cancellation last time and is "looking
forward" to both meetings in connection with the College. As
scheduled for Wednesday, March 1 he will talk to the College Forum
from 2:00-3:00 p.m. and will address a public meeting at Handsworth
at 8:00 p.m.

COMMUNITY SERVICES BUSY AS EVER

Two events this next week, in addition to the continuing series on China
on Wednesday night:

1. On Thursday evening, February 24, there will be the first
in a new series entitled "Searching the Religious Scene for
a New God." This is a course series on six Thursday
evenings of one and a half hour lectures. There is a fee
of $15 per single, $25 per couple. The series is being
conducted by Charles Argast, theologist. The time is 8:00 p.m.
the place room 256 at the Mathers campus.

2. The College Community Services is sponsoring a special meeting
this week to introduce the Parent Education Project (PEP),
the centennial project of the B.C. Parent-Teacher Federation.
PEP focusses on a set of study guides to help groups study
contemporary problems and issues in education. The College
Community Services have invited all North Shore Parent-Teacher
Associations and other parent oriented school committees.
Actually anyone is welcome. The meeting is on Thursday
evening at 8:00 p.m. at St. Davids.

FACULTY ACTIVITTIES

KEITH WADE AND THE SECOND CENTURY PROJECT

Amongst his many projects and concerns, Keith Wade is off to Victoria

today to meet with the Deputy Minister of Lands. His intent is to try
to establish a designation of an actual piece of land for the proposed
ecological education project. As mentioned in "What's Happening"

last week, Keith is the Chairman of this joint project of the College

and the three School boards. It is hoped to use some of B.C.'s share

of the federal Second Century Fund to acquire the land and operate an

outdoor educational facility. This is a major undertaking.

Good Luck Keith!
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PIERRE COUPEY HAS PROUD WEEK b/////

Pierre's grin this last week was as wide as that of a certain Dean. The
Capilano College Review finally came off the press and our editor
Coupey was proudly handing out copies. Although Pierre admits that

this is not the first periodical publication to be turned out by one

of the community Colleges, he feels it is by far the highest calibre
periodical being produced on the College scent You are reminded that
they are now on sale in the College bookstore ' will be very soon

in local bookstores.

GARTH EDGE CONTINUES TO SPREAD THE WORD

One of our foremost public contact figures, Garth Edge, spoke to two
community groups this last week. On Wednesday he addressed the monthly
meeting of the North Vancouver Ministerial Association. He was able

to tell them about the College and our activities. On Thursday he
spent an interesting time with the residents of the Capilano Towers
apartment building on Esquimalt street in West Vancouver. This is a
Rotary Club build and run building for retired people. The purpose

of the get together was to find out what the College could do to help
these people. There was "overwhelming enthusiasm" for College people
to talk to them on interesting subjects.

OLD PEOPLE NEED FACULTY HELP

From the above item, comes a special request fr ‘arth for faculty

(or staff) volunteers to help the people in th ipilano Towers
retirement apartments. Slide shows with talk:s poetry readings,
descriptions of trips around the world, etc. etc. —- anything like this

could be your contribution to helping the much older generation.
You might just enjoy the experience and the exchange!! If you think
you could do anything to help please see Garth or Joy Smith.

NOTICES

I would like to thank everyone at the College for their help
and kindness over the last week.

Vera Paterson



